FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

   FEBRUARY, 2016, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 8

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 1
SCHOOLS – Belleville West, Cahokia, Centralia, Goreville, Marion, Norris City-Omaha-Enfield(NCOE), Pinckneyville, Steeleville 
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – Randolph
II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 6
    PARTICIPANTS – 113
Ag Teacher Roundtable & Ag Ed Tracker Introduction, 9-12 Teachers, Marion, Clinton, Washington
  Counties Teachers’ Institute, Centralia – 18
Ag Careers Presentation(5), 9-12 Grade Students, NCOE – 95
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 7
FCAE Staff Conference Call
FCAE Staff Meeting, Springfield
St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Meeting and Professional Development, St. Louis, MO 
Southern Illinois Ag In The Classroom Coordinator Meeting, Benton
St. Louis' Best Kept Secret…AgriScience Presentation, Danforth Center, St. Louis, MO
Revision of the Agricultural Education Plan Meeting, Bloomington
Website Maintenance Conference Meeting with Programmer
IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto: 1582  
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 10
Assisted Schools with Teacher Vacancies
Assisted Candidates in Completing CTE Licensure Applications and Work Letters
Received, Reviewed, and Compiled 33 STEM SAE Grant Applications
Completed Greenhouse/Gardens Workshop Proposal for the 2016 Illinois School Board Conference
Observed Student Teacher, Kaleb Irwin, SIUC 
Managed and Maintained the Website
Prepared for Workshops and Presentations

Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
VI.  COMMENTARY

I was glad to see that 33 schools completed the STEM SAE grant though funding to schools and to students is not increasing SAE participation…maybe funding should be directed to the ag teacher.  Revision of the Agricultural Education Plan has taken time and effort though it is near complete…hoping to have the document out in March.   Thank you to the Waterloo School District for allowing us to write a School Board Conference workshop proposal under their cover.  Building relationships has always been a key to our success, so that in time of need we can rely on their support. Frustrating that Governor Rauner again zeroed out the Ag Ed Line Item without reviewing its accountability and benefits.  We must rally our supporters to maintain the funding.  Very happy to see the support through social media.  I was honored as the St. Louis AgriBusiness Club 2015 Agribusiness Leader of the Year.  Thank you to colleagues for the nomination.
